
Philippians 4:8-9 8 Finally, brothers and sisters, whatever is true, whatever is noble, whatever is right, whatever is pure, whatever 
is lovely, whatever is admirable—if anything is excellent or praiseworthy—think about such things. 9 Whatever you have learned or 
received or heard from me, or seen in me—put it into practice. And the God of peace will be with you. 

SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS 

Twenty-five members of Upper School represent-
ed us at The District Sports Hall Athletics champi-
onships on Wednesday. 

The children were in a group with five other 
schools and finished second overall on 192 points, 
behind winner Moulsham (222 points). Highlights 
included victories for William in the soft javelin, 
our Boys 2x2 lap relay team, our Girls 6-lap relay 
team and both of our 4x1 lap relay teams. 

We are now waiting to find out if we are one of the best-placed runners-up and can 
qualified for the final later this month. 

Arabella, who competed in standing long jump, obstacle race and speed bounce, said: 
“I loved the speed bounce because I had really good support from my team, cheering 
me on.” 

Maiya, who competed in the standing long jump and obstacle race, added: “The best 
bit was cheering everybody on. I felt really happy at the end because I thought we all 
did really well.” 
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Spring 2019 Lunch Menu 

Next Week is Week 3 

Menu Click Here  
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Diary Dates  
 

15.01.19 Last Day of the Book Fair 
17.01.19 SEND  Coffee Afternoon 
 Workshop 2:15pm 
01.02.19 Candlemas Service 2pm 
 Cathedral 
13.02.19 Museum of Power Middle  
 School Trip 
14.02.19 Celebration Assembly 
15.02.19 Non Pupil Day 
 

18.02.19 - 22.02.19 Half Term 
25.02.19 Spring Term 2 begins 
01.03.19 PTA Second-hand uniform sale 
05.03.19 SATs Parent’s Meeting 6:30pm 
07.03.19 Ash Service 2:15pm 
 Cathedral 
05.04.19 Last day of Term 
 

08.04.19 - 22.04.19 Easter Holiday 
23.04.19  Summer Term 1 begins 
06.05.19 Bank Holiday 

13.05.19 - 16.05.16 KS2 SATs Week 
24.05.19 Cathedral Lunchtime Concert 
 12am 

 

27.05.19 - 31.05.19 Half Term 
 

03.06.19 Non Pupil Day 
03.06.19 - 07.06.19 

Year 6  Residential trip to IOW  
04.06.19 Summer Term 2 begins 
07.06.19 Pentecost Service 2pm 
 Cathedral 
08.07.19 Year 6 Production CCHS 
24.07.19 Last Day of Term 
 
03.09.19 Non-Pupil Day 
04.09.19 Non-Pupil Day 
05.09.19 Pupils begin Autumn 1 Term 
27.09.19 Harvest Service 2pm 
 Cathedral 
30.09.19 Year 5 Residential Trip 
 Kingswood, Overstrand 
25.10.19 Non-Pupil Day 

28.10.19 -  01.11.19 Half Term 
04.11.19 Autumn 2 Term begins 
16.12.19 Carol Services 6:30pm 
 Cathedral 
19.12.19 Last day of autumn term 

20.12.19 -  03.01.20 Christmas Holiday 
06.01.20 Spring 1 Term begins 
14.02.20 Non-Pupil Day 

17.02.20—21.02.20 Half Term 
24.02.20 Spring 2 Term begins 
23.04.20 Last Day of Spring Term 

08.04.20 - 17.04.20 Easter Holiday 
20.04.20 Summer 1 Term begins 
04.05.20 Bank Holiday 

25.05.20 -  29.05.20 Half Term 
01.06.20 Non-Pupil Day 
02.06.20 Summer 2 Term begins 
22.07.20 Last Day of Summer Term 
 

Red recently added 

Dear Parents 

School has been a busy place this week; with the Book fair and the Year 5/6 Sportshall Athletics 

challenge when we came second to Moulsham Juniors. 

There is always so much going on behind the scenes in the life of a school. Staff take on new initia-

tives seeking to add additional facets to the children’s learning and support them; this week our 

Staff meeting was led by Miss Southward on RE and  research on the new curriculum expectations 

has been taking place. We will be hosting a forum about this for the Chelmsford Teaching School 

Alliance shortly. This is what is being discussed nationally and you will hear more frequently in the 

coming months the changes led by “Intent implementation and Impact”. 

Our external advisor, the Rev Kate Moore came in for a progress review, confirming our successes. 

Members of worship group spent time making up their own play about the values they wanted to 

share in Assembly shortly and there have been visits by prospective new Parents for EYFS Septem-

ber 2019.  

This month we welcome back Mrs Martin who is returning from maternity leave and who will be 

spending most of her time until September working in the Middle phase. Mrs Kilbey, who has 

been returning gradually, is working with Upper School and also undertaking cover. This is helping 

us move to the plan of splitting our mixed age classes when appropriate. 

Over the coming weeks different staff members will be guest editing the newsletter for variety 

and we will return to the concept of having a bi-weekly longer newsletter with any updates to the 

diary in the shorter version in between. 

  

Best wishes 

Linda Wiskin    

http://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/clubs/food-menus


Philippians 4:8-9 8 Finally, brothers and sisters, whatever is true, whatever is noble, whatever is right, whatever is pure, whatever 
is lovely, whatever is admirable—if anything is excellent or praiseworthy—think about such things. 9 Whatever you have learned 
or received or heard from me, or seen in me—put it into practice. And the God of peace will be with you. 

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 15th January at 7.30, at the school. If you would like to 
join the PTA Committee or would like to find out more, please just turn up or find one of us in 
the playground - we'll be glad to answer any questions. Everyone is welcome!" 

We are continuing to host a 'Book Fair' in our school where we will be sharing some great books with the children in all classes 
and inviting parents to browse these books with their children after school. Staff will be available for any purchases of books 
people may wish to make. All purchases contribute to a bonus total that we as a school can then spend on books to help fur-
ther resource the school library which is in need of up to date, good quality books. If you would prefer to pay for the books by 
credit card you can call 033 305 2963 and quote School ID 1083639.    Timetable for the Book Fair: 

Monday 14th January Classes 9, 10 and 11 parents and children are welcome from 3.30-4.00 

Tuesday 15th January Extra session for parents and children unable to make their allocated date from 3.30-4.00 

Thank you for your continued support. 
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SEND Coffee Afternoon this Thursday 

17th January from 2.15pm.  

It is open to all. For more details please 

refer to letter sent out last week. Click 

here  

Please can we request that parents do not use the last few years SATs papers for home study or tutor use 
for year 6 revision because this is a resource hugely valued within school and any previous experience the 
children have of these papers cause the assessment data to then be incorrect and not useful to target 
particular areas of learning. 

Can we also congratulate all children for working so hard on their Times table Rockstar usage. The 
speeds being seen and improved upon across the school are really impressive. 

We are currently rated as third place against other schools within a 30 mile radius for time and accu-
racy - which is again a really impressive achievement! Keep it up! 

Next instalment of £80 for the 

Isle of Wight Year 6 Residential 

trip is due by Friday 18th January 

http://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/news-and-diary/letters
http://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/news-and-diary/letters
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Project Assistant  

English for Women are currently recruiting for a 

Project Assistant to join our small, friendly team 

on a fixed term contract until 31st January 

2020.  Our core values of Connection, Communi-

cation and Culture will be at the centre of your 

work, and you will have the drive and determina-

tion to make a difference to the lives of others on 

a daily basis.  This is a part-time, term-time role 

based in central Chelmsford.  The closing date for 

applications is Friday 25th January 2019.  More 

information can be found at  

http://www.chelmsfordcathedral.org.uk/english-for-women.html  

http://www.chelmsfordcathedral.org.uk/english-for-women.html

